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Now that summer is almost upon us, the odd reality of the country re-awakening from the Coronavirus lockdowns still leaves a sense of uncertainty regarding our operations. 

· The office will resume hours of operation on Thursday, June 4th under the terms of the newest Executive Order, 2020-110. In-person payment of water bills and other Village transactions will be available. This cycle’s water bills, which are due on Friday, June 5th, will run until Monday, June 8th for this cycle only.
· The campground is now scheduled to re-open on Friday, June 5th. There may be some restrictions imposed on access and/or procedures, but those will be under the guidance of the Health Department and further State Orders. Reservations are being taken now for the remainder of the summer. We are not taking reservations for the week of August 17th as the watercross event is still scheduled for that weekend. 
· Garbage collection has been and will continue to remain as scheduled. Dumpster rentals and large-item stickers can be purchased by calling the office and dropping payment in the drop box. Dumpsters have been a popular commodity so you may not get one right away. They are delivered on Tuesday after garbage collection and picked up the following Tuesday. Dumpsters must be paid in advance so make sure payment is dropped off before Tuesday.
· The boat launch at the marina is open to launch boats but piers there are not open. The dock is detached from the shore and is very dangerous. We are seeking funding for repairs but they will be closed for the foreseeable future.

· The pavilion in the park will be closed until further notice because of the construction project taking place on 2nd Street. Water service is disconnected there so porta-johns will be available for the duration of the project.

More information on the Michigan Governor’s Executive Orders can be found at www.michigan.gov/whitmer and clicking the link under the News menu.

4th of July Celebration:  “It is with sincere regret that the Village of Lake Linden and the Lake Linden Volunteer Fire Department announce the cancellation of this year’s Independence Day Celebration. The uncertainty of State requirements for conducting an event of its size along with commitments to vendors and preparations curtailed by the current restrictions have made it impossible for us to hold it this year. The Fire Department thanks everyone for their support and urges people to celebrate the 4th of July in their own way, mindful of family and friends. We also pledge our commitment to making sure the 2021 celebration is worthy of the long two-year wait.”  -Lake Linden Village Council and Lake Linden Volunteer Fire Department.

 
Water Bills:    Water bills are normally due on June 5th but will be extended until Monday, June 8th to avoid late penalties. We check the drop box several times per weekday and are opening for regular hours so payments can be dropped off. Payments can be mailed in and also can be paid via debit or credit card on the Village website at www.lakelinden.net and clicking on the “Pay My Water Bill” link in the center of the page.
Delinquent Water Accounts:   We are currently under State order to suspend turn-offs for non-payment. However, we expect that with the easing of other restrictions that order will also soon be lifted. Once it is, delinquent accounts WILL BE subject to immediate disconnect. No payment plans will be accepted for these accounts as they have already been extended by Executive Order for months. 

Water Meter Replacement Project:  The Village is currently finalizing the financing for our water meter project.  Replacement will begin in late summer.  Residents will receive a notice detailing the procedure. This is a system-wide meter replacement and everyone will need to have theirs replaced. It will be necessary to have access to the meter which is inside the home so accommodations will have to be made to allow access. The Village will be working with a contractor to do the installations as efficiently as possible and service interruption for each residence will be very brief.

Graduation Banners:  Thanks to a collaborative effort the banners honoring the 2020 graduating class are up throughout town and they look great!  Lake Linden Village, Lake Linden Downtown Development Authority, Torch Lake Township, Schoolcraft Township, and the Lake Linden-Hubbell H.S. each contributed to the project. Congratulations to all graduates!

Consumer Confidence Report:  Our annual water system consumer confidence report is enclosed and is available at www.lakelinden.net. It details the quality and testing of the Village Water Supply and is a required report delivered to all users each year. If you have any questions about the information in the report contact the Village office at 906-296-9911.
Farmer’s Market: The 2020 Farmer’s Market is set to begin on July 11th and is still on target to open for that date. As things become clearer regarding re-opening guidelines further information may change plans but so far it will start.  Farmer’s Market guidelines and applications for vendors are available on the Village website and the deadline has been pushed to June 15th  to be reviewed for acceptance. You can contact the Village office at 906-296-9911 for information on becoming a vendor email at lakelindenmarket@gmail.com or via the form on the Farmer’s market page on the Village website. The Market will begin on Saturday, July 11th.

Have a Safe and happy Summer!
__________________________
Robert A. Poirier, Village Clerk

